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“Our Fall Color Tour was awesome 

in spite of the rainy conditions. 

There were eight cars and a dozen 

people who braved the weather. 

The closest that a Studebaker vehi-

cle was on the tour was Pat Knap-

pert’s Honda with the “My other 

car is a Studebaker” license plate 

frame. We toured the tree lined 

roads from Issaquah to Carnation, 

where we visited Giordano’s Vin-

tage Motors.  Giordano’s has for 

sale many unusual cars, car models, 

and car books. The tour ended just 

up the street at the Carnation Café. 

Many thanks go to Mary West 

and Bill Hallett for setting up 

the tour. 

At our mini meeting during 

lunch, Laurel Berry volun-

teered to host our November 

meeting. She and her husband 

Rick have a great collection of 

Studebaker, Packard, Chrysler 

and American Motors cars at 

their home in Kent. The chap-

ter will be supplying lunch 

and all you need to bring is 

your ideas for activities for 

next year and your willingness to 

help. 

We will be electing officers for next 

year. I will not be running for re-

election, due to family health rea-

sons and Studebaker International 

Meet activities.  Here is a brief run 

down to what each officer does. 

The President presides over the 

meetings and writes the monthly 

Steering Column, outlining upcom-

ing chapter and regional SDC 

events. 

The Vice President presides over 

meetings when the president is not 

available and is responsible for set-

ting up chapter activities. 

The Secretary records the minutes 

of the chapter meetings and sends 

them to the newsletter editor. 

The Treasurer collects the chapter 

dues, pays the chapter bills and 

publishes the annual membership 

roster. 

The Newsletter Editor publishes the 

monthly “Washington President”. 

The Historian gathers the newslet-

ters and other historic data and pre-

serves them for future reference. 

The Parts Manager aids people in 

finding what parts are correct for 

their particular Studebaker. 

I hope you will consider running for 

an office to help out our chapter. 

Please Do! 

See you at the meeting, 

Bob Bryant 

The President’s STEERING COLUMN 

A Norwegian, a Swede and a Dane made a bet about who could stay the longest in a stinky pig barn. They 

all went in at the same time. After only two minutes the Dane came running out. Five minutes later the 

Swede stumbled out the door. After ten minutes, all the pigs ran out  
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NOVEMBER MEET  
SUNDAY THE 6th @ NOON  

Where: Rick and Laurel’s    16314 SE 304th Street, Auburn, WA  98092 

  253 631 5076    klvnatr@aol.com 

What:    Club will provide lunch, followed by a meeting and tire kicking 

Directions:    

From the North: 

     Take I-5 South 

Take the I-405 North exit, exit number 154A, on the left towards RENTON 

Merge onto I-405 and continue to SR-167 exit, exit 2, towards RENTON/AUBURN 

Take SR-167 South to the 84th Avenue S exit, to North Central Valley Road 

At stop sign, turn left onto 84th Avenue S, which becomes North Central Valley Road 

Take a left onto E Smith Street (SR – 516) 

Follow Smith up the hill and continue through the intersection at 104th 

At that point, Smith turns into SE Kent-Kangley Rd, also known as SR-516 

Continue on SE Kent-Kangley Rd but name changes to 272nd Street 

At 152nd Avenue SE, take a right.   

152nd turns into Kent-Black Diamond Rd SE 

Take a right onto 165th Avenue SE.   

Drive one block and then through the intersection onto SE 304th St 

Rick and Laurel’s house will be on the right, the first house on the corner 

 

From the South: 

I-5 North to Hwy 18 exit, towards Auburn 

Take the 272nd exit in Covington 

Turn left at the stoplight onto 272nd (Ken-Kangley Rd/SR-516) 

Turn left at 152nd 

152nd turns into Kent-Black Diamond Rd 

Turn right onto 165th Avenue SE.   

Drive one block and then through the intersection onto SE 304th St 

Month  Date        Event          Location    Time Information & CONTACT  

Dec  3 SDC/AOAI Christmas 

Party 

Jimmy Mac’s Road-

house at 11731 Airport 

Road, Everett  

1:00 PM See Flyer  

May2017 20-21 Overdrive Lebanon, Oregon  Information: Jean Lasseter, Ph: 541-258-

8844, jlass@dswebnet.com 
 

October 

2017 

20-22 SW Zone Meet Clovis, CA  WWW.SDCSANJOAQUINVALLEYCHAPTER.COM  

2016 Greater Seattle Chapter Upcoming Events  

NORTHWEST OVERDRIVE     May 20—21, 2017.  Lebanon, Oregon, Hosted by the Willamette Chapter SDC  

Host Hotel: Boulder Falls Inn, Ph: 541-451-3400 OR 844-434-3400—$119.00 per night. 

Reservations open June 2016! Information: Jean Lasseter, Ph: 541-258-8844, jlass@dswebnet.com 
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Jerry Molitor—Gone but not forgotten    11/25-1934 - 10/6-2016 

Saturday was a happy-sad day for those of us who said a final farewell to Joseph Louis, better known as Jerry, 

Molitor.  (He made a much better “Jerry” than he would have a “Joe” in my opinion.)  Jerry has been in the Stu-

debaker club for many many years, although in these last years he leaned more toward the pre-war cars.  For those 

of you who never met him, he was a cheerful, gregarious, loving human being with a ready smile and infectious 

laugh whom anyone would be proud to call his friend.  His well-loved ‘41 sedan was parked in front of the church 

as a reminder of the man who gave with so much gusto to the world of Studebakers and to the human race.  His 

wife, Lorelie, was his fierce protector in these last months, and we wish her and the rest of their extended family 

comfort and best wishes, as well as gratitude for having shared this special human being with the rest of us.  So 

although we are always sad to say “goodbye”, we are happy and grateful to have had and known him for the years 

that we did.  Life is a journey.  Enjoy the ride. 
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CARS FOR SALE 

1959 Silver Hawk  6 Cyl. 3 spd/
OD, HH, Straight body, no rust, 
never wrecked. Have nearly all trim. 
Runs & drives. Mechanically re-
stored by Chuck Tubens. Everything 
works. Long list of new parts. Car is 
still at Tubens home. Also selling off 
tools and small equipment. Have 
hydroponics growing equipment. 
Need place to live and grow,could 
make them a lot of money! Dave 
Toney Call anytime 503-701-8675 

1960 Lark Regal VIII Hardtop 
Good running V8w/AT, TT. Clean 
interior, working radio, good glass 
and chrome, no rust in floor or 
trunk. A sharp, clean good looking 
car. Trans shifts ok, but has issues 
and will need attention in future. 
White over red. 1st $4,000 takes. 
Will consider trade for decent 1950 
Land Cruiser or pre-war, no projects. 
Scott 503-397-5542 

1963 Avanti R2 AT, Red over red, 
numbers match, newer paint/
upholstryPro maintained. Second in 
class at two concourses, many show 
awards. Looks, runs great, 122k 
miles. Dave 503-256-0229 or 
ddgay@sbcgobal.net, Leave mes-
sage. 

A flock of vehicles in different codi-
tions: 
‘51 1-1/2 Ton Truck with duals and 
lift bed (or as the English would say,  
“a tip up lorry”) 
‘53 Champ Hardtop  - Restorable 
‘55 Speedster—Parts car 
‘64 Commander 2 door 
‘64 1/2 T pickup. 3spd w/ OD 
‘65 Cruiser 4 door, basically for parts 
Call 525-392-7611 for more info. 

 

PARTS FOR SALE   

Engine work-stand built for me in 

the mid 1970s by GSC founding 

member Ingvar Vik when he was 

living in Issaquah.  It is a copy of 

one he had made for himself, 

rugged and designed to accom-

modate all Studebaker engines at 

least as old as the 1930s.   It can 

be disassembled for compact 

storage.  $100.Ern Anderson, 
Kirkland, WA  425-822-9716 

ern.anderson@gmail.com. 

1949-54 C-cab Hood $100  
1949-53 
 C-cab grill $50 
1937 Coupe Express Trans. $150 
1954 Champion 3 spd/od Trans $50 
1960 Hawk 3 spd/od $100 
1-Ton foldable engine hoist $100 
1953-61 C/K back window/trim 
nice $100  
1953 Commander fan shroud $50 

The Dalles, Or. Steve Hudson 541-
993-3540  or: steve-
hudson99@hotmail.com 

Parted out 1965 Daytona  lots of 
exterior/interior parts. Gas Tank  
Headlight Bezels (2) Taillight Hous-
ings w/lens & trim (4) Heater core, 
wipers & linkage (2) Headlight hous-
ings (2) Sealed beam lights (2) Steer-
ing column wiring Window & door 
handles (8) Exterior door handles (5) 
Black seat belts (6) All 
parts sold OBO Phil 
Peters 503-244-1608 
pjpeters@aol.com 

 

 

STUDEBAKER LIT-
ERATURE  

 Owners Manuals, Shop 
Manuals, Parts Books, 
Sales Catalogs & fold-
ers, Paint Chip books, 

Salesman’s data books for 1914 to 
1966 cars & trucks. Have 1,000’s of 
original Studebaker literature., histo-
ry and phots books and back issues 
of Turning Wheels $2 @.  Special 
prices for SDC members. Overstock 
special1956 Passenger car shop man-
uals (also used ‘57 &’58. supple-
ments $15  

Bruce Kerslake 360-254-1461 or: 
brucekerslake@gmail.com 

 

OTHER STUFF 

Just got a request from Ernie Loga.  

Is there anybody out there going to 

South Bend next year and is willing 

to transport a ‘27 differential and 2 

wheels from Jim Tefft in Idaho to 

the meet?  I think that would require 

a truck for the differential.  715-829-

3357 

STUDE STUFF FOR SALE 

tel:425-822-9716
mailto:ern.anderson@gmail.com
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  2016 Greater Seattle SDC Chapter Officers  
President:  Bob Bryant         1515 South 59th Street, Tacoma, WA 98408     rbryant1942@hotmail.com 
Treasurer.: Eric Larson           8317 189 Ave E Bonney Lake 98391                 badcow1@comcast.net            
Secretary: Bill Hallett              22620 10 Ave S. Seattle, Wa. 98198                     31redrooster@comcast.net 
Web Master: Tom Noller        Des Moins, Iowa                                                  twintraction@gmail.com   
Editor:        Presently open     
Parts: Walt Thompson            1316 SW 160 St., Seattle, 98166                            206-243-0149   

Scrap Book.:       Donovan Albrecht    22605 SE 4th. Samammish 98074   dalbrecht@msn.com  

Can Am Zone National Officers  
National Director James Bell, 3951 Wynn Rd. Bellingham WA.               studenut@comcast.net 
Zone Coordinator Lynn Fletcher, 6 Agur Court. Summerland BC           lynn_fletcher@hotmail.xom 
Regional Manager Ralph Kirby, Spokane, WA.        donna_shepard@msn.com 

  Studebaker on the Web 

Greater Seattle SDC: www.studebakerseattle.com/ 

North Puget Sound: www.northpugetsoundsdc.com 

National Studebaker SDC: studebakerdriversclub.com 

Studebaker Clubs of the World:studebakerclubs.com/ 

Studebaker Vendors: http://studebakervendors.com/ 

Antique Studebaker Home Page:  

www.theantiquestudebakerclub.com 

MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 
 

LOCAL MEMBERSHIP   
Note: It is a prerequisite that all local members also belong to SDC International. Insurance for club activities is only availa-
ble through the International Club.  Contact  national club directly or the local Treasurer for information  
(given below).    National Member # _________________________ 

 

 

NATIONAL MEMBERSHIP 

For information e-mail: sdc@cornerstonereg.com Payment may be made by check or money order (make payable to SDC) in  U.S. 

funds or: new members may use Visa or Master card by calling : 763-420-7829.  Complete this application and send with payment to: 
SDC C/O  P.O. BOX 1743, Maple Grove, MN. 55311-6715  Annual dues are $24.00 (1st yr only) $31 renewal   
 
 

GREATER SEATTLE CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  

Greater Seattle Chapter dues are due January 1st each year and are for a one year period. Dues are $25/year for club 
Newsletter in print, or $13/year for e-mail version. Dues are prorated per month for dues collected throughout the year. 
Make check payable to: SDC GSC  
Mail check to: SDC GSC Eric Larson 8317 189 Ave E Bonney Lake, Wa. 98391    Info @ E-mail:  badcow@w-link.net  
                      
NAME:_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
SPOUSE:____________________ ADDRESS______________________________________ 
 
CITY_______________________________STATE_ ___ Zip 98_____ 
 
E-mail____________________ SIGNATURE_______________________________________  
 
Studebakers Owned: 1_______________________________________2._______________________________ 
 
3__________________________.________________4._________________________________________________ 

  
More? 5 ____________________________________  6______________________________________________ 



O. Justad 
6302 164 Ave SE 
Bellevue WA 98006 

The Washington 

  

 

From our Fall Color Tour—Ready to enjoy dinner 



Addendum 

The following came in just as we went to press  

On what turned out to be a wet and 

soggy fall day, October the eighth, 

twelve of the Studebaker faithful 

met for the annual fall colors tour. 

The impending wet weather must 

have kept the drivers from taking 

their Studebakers out.There were 

none on the tour. I used the weak 

excuse that I didn't know 

if Humphrey's wiper blades were 

any good, but I really just didn't 

want to put it away wet! 

After staging in the Walgreens' 

parking lot in Issaquah, we headed 

north to Fall City. We continued 

along Hwy 203 to Carnation, where 

we stopped at Giordano's Vintage Motors. The cramped, unpretentious showroom houses an interesting 

collection of foreign and American sports and family styled cars, spanning about six decades. There was also 

a nice collection of motorcycles. The operation has always seemed to me to be a number of hobbyists who 

enjoy the cars, and sharing the collection with other interested folks, and will sell a car or two to make it 

interesting. Prices are rather high so I hope that they are open to negotiation! After about an hour we made 

our way to the new Carnation Restaurant. Food and conversation continued the rest of the afternoon. 

Thanks to Mary West for putting this 

together on such short notice! 

On a somber note, many of us said 

goodbye to one of our own. Jerry 

Molitor's funeral was Saturday in Belle-

vue. It's hard to believe that he is no 

longer with us. Jerry was always a pres-

ence in any group. He will be missed by 

all that knew and loved him 

Your always humbled scribe 

Bill Hallett    


